GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

10/2/09

Minutes of Meeting

In attendance:
Scott Ogle, Tim St. Clair, Ken Drescher, Scott McCrary, Steve Yetman, David Carter, Caroline Mills, Jay Mappus,

Meeting called to order 6:10 P.M.

· Welcome to all who made this meeting.

· Jay Mappus to seek help on the Yahoo’s group organizing the Christmas party Dec. 6 at George Furr’s home. Someone to see that meat, soft drinks, ice, napkins, cups, plastic silverware is provided by the Spinners. And someone to handle the announcements. $225 budgeted for event.

· Each Board member to consciencely seek board replacements for next year for President, Treasury, Rides and Safety. Safety also is chairmen of Spinners Safety Foundation. 

· Tim St. Clair to review bylaws as to how board candidates are nominated.

· Discussed Donaldson Safety committee recommendatios. A motion was introduced to leave it to Scott Ogle and Charles Lyle how the road should be marked. Motion introduced and passed.
· Decided to recommend to next administration to host a ride leader training program in Jan and/or Feb. Program to be announced at Volunteer Appreciation party.

· Jay and Scott gave an update on the Spinners’ reponse to rumble strips. Tom Clayton working under Scott has volunteered. Scott will post this announcement on the Yahoo group.

· Jay to get Spinner’s jersey signed for Donaldson by brining to volunteer’s party.

· Tim St. Clair volunteered to craft a simple template response, for later review by the Board, when situations in which either law enforcement issues or public relations issues arise. To then be posted by the Yahoo Administrator. Motion introduced and passed.
· It was decided to keep a notebook or sign-out sheet at the storage unit for people to sign for Spinners stuff they take. Should include a date when they expect to return it and a phone number for contact

· Jay proposed putting up a kiosk/communication center at Donaldson near the port-a-johns. It would include: code of conduct, cue sheets, Sunset times, emergency numbers, road marking examples, spinners information, announcements, what to bring riding, etc.. Should also include a non-caroding bar between the posts to be used as a bike rack. Jay to post a volunteer request to build it and if no one responds, spend up to $500 for a pre-fabricated one. Jay also to seek Donaldson’s approval with a sketch or photo.

· Steve Yetman announced that Mt. Mitchelle is May 17th , 2010

· Scott McCrary stated that the E. North St bike path is committed. 

· Steve Yetman/Ken Drescher stated that there are several rides for this fall. The Cherokee Foothills ride is on October 10. The Caesar’s Head Slog Fest is October 17th. The Leaf Tour is November 7th. It is challenging getting help for Oct. 10th ride.

· Caroline mentioned that WOW next year may be another night. May seek help from women’s cycling teams.

· Caroline also organizing the “Volunteer of the Year” to be awarded at the Christmas party.

· Tabled to next meeting:

1. Approve $100 for UpState Forever (Sally)

2. Finalize plans for Nov. volunteer appreciation party? How much to budget and where (need to decide on Board google group

3. Do we want to use Club Express for another year? (Bo)

4. Do we want to set aside funding to send someone to Bike Summit? (Sally)

5. Should we give more than the $2,500 already to the PCC? (Sally)

Meeting adjourned at 7:15

